From: Chuck Flacks

To: Melissa Cure

Subject: Fw: Houseless/motorhome parking issue on Phelps & Pacific Oaks
Date: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 8:31:19 AM

Hi,

Can we enter this into the record for the Homelessness Issues Standing Committee?
Thanks,

Chuck Flacks

Homelessness Services Coordinator
cflacks@cityofgoleta.org
805.690.5125

From: Frances Gilliland <FranEG@msn.com>

Sent: Monday, November 13, 2023 10:48 PM

To: Chuck Flacks <cflacks@cityofgoleta.org>; Paula Perotte <pperotte@cityofgoleta.org>; Stuart
Kasdin <skasdin@cityofgoleta.org>; Kyle Richards <krichards@cityofgoleta.org>; James Kyriaco
<jkyriaco@cityofgoleta.org>; Luz Reyes-Martin <lreyes-martin@cityofgoleta.org>

Subject: Houseless/motorhome parking issue on Phelps & Pacific Oaks

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Mayor Perotte, Councilmembers:

We plan on attending Tuesday's meeting to participate in the discussion of houseless issues in
Goleta, particularly in our neighborhood.

We were fortunate to buy our home on Cannon Green 25 years ago. We deeply feel the stress
of the high cost of housing as our son and daughter-in-law, both born and raised here in
Goleta, have decided to make their life in Oregon where they might someday be able to own a
home.

We are very protective of our beautiful corner of Goleta. We live on the edge of both the
North Campus Open Space and the Sperling Preserve. We are concerned with the growing
population of RV and van dwellers along the dirt portion of Phelps for all the reasons you can
imagine: decrepit RVs that don't look road worthy, noise, drug use, litter, and the sense that
people feel they have the right to treat this part of town as a campground. We are also
concerned with the growing amount of litter left behind and public urination (and worse) on
the edge of protected open space. Our son lives outside Portland, and said "mom, this is how
it starts".

I hate to say this, but left unchecked this will also impact property values.

I would like to suggest no overnight parking along Phelps, and perhaps Pacific Oaks, for RVs.
If the RVs can't be parked on public streets between 7:30 am and 4:30 pm....they show up at 5


mailto:cflacks@cityofgoleta.org
mailto:mcure@cityofgoleta.org

pm and then leave in the morning. That doesn't solve the problem of overnight parking. We
challenge City staff to come to our neighborhood around 5:00 pm to see the RVs show up for
the night. We also suggest a trip to our neighborhood on a weekend at any time.

I have attached a photo taken this Saturday of the red school bus that is a "frequent flyer"
here. I honestly can't believe that I've been reduced to taking photos of other people without
their knowledge, but how else do we give you a sense what we see here?

I am curious if UCSB had been engaged in this discussion as this is happening on the edge of
their housing development?

Thank you for considering all potential solutions for our neighborhood. If we don't find a
solution fast, this situation will only get orders of magnitude worse.

Sincerely,
Frances & John Gilliland
(805) 705-1686

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
Get Outlook for Android


https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg




	HISC 11.14.23 Public Comment #3.pdf
	1000004876.pdf

